


Cadnam Farm Liaison group meeting 	11/04/2018
Notes
	Organisation
	Name
	Present / apologies

	Persimmon Homes
	Karl Endersby – Technical Director
	Apologies

	
	Guy Gilbert – Site Manager
	Apologies

	
	Hussaini Giwa - Engineering
	

	Martin Grant Homes
	John Matuszewski – Planning and Technical Director
	Apologies

	
	Gordon Parry – Contracts Manager
	

	
	John Reade – Senior Site Manager
	Apologies

	East Hampshire District Council
	Cllr Dean Phillips – Portfolio Holder, Alton
	Apologies

	
	Cllr David Orme – Ward Cllr, Alton Wooteys
	Apologies

	
	John Geoghegan – Community Officer
	

	
	Ashton Carruthers – Development Inspector
	

	Alton Town Council
	Cllr Peter Hicks – Leader
	Apologies

	
	Cllr Graham Titterington – Ward Cllr, Wooteys Ward
	

	
	Cllr Derek Gardner – Ward Cllr, Wooteys Ward
	Apologies

	Alton Eastbrooke & Wooteys Residents Association
	Peter Field – Member
	

	Upper Anstey Lane & Old Odiham Road Residents Association
	Sue Bottomley - Member
	

	Aster Housing Association
	Bev Alexander
	Apologies



1. Introductions
Members of the meeting introduced themselves. 
2. Notes from the previous meeting and outstanding actions
[bookmark: _GoBack]No issues were raised in respect of the notes. Previous actions had been completed with the exception of:
Action: John Reade to check whether double yellow lines would be put on the road at the turning head, in the recessed area south of Rawlings Farm and at the southern entrance to Upper Anstey Lane. Update: Gordon Parry to action the yellow lines.
Action: John Geoghegan to find out if traffic calming on Gilbert White Way is planned. Update from Traffic Management team: “There are no plans to install traffic calming in Gilbert White Way at present. We will be looking at the possibility of a short section of yellow lines around Grebe Close to protect the sightlines through the junction.”
Action: Guy Gilbert to look at the position of the “Oakland Heights” sign on Old Odiham Road – Carry over
3. Update on developments
Martin Grant Homes site
Construction work was progressing well on site. The purchase of Blanes Farm has completed, with termination of services and demolition of existing property taking place next month. The groundworks team on that parcel would be Baram. There were special considerations such as asbestos use on the existing building which meant demolition would need extra care. Foundations would begin to be laid next year on that parcel of land. The compound would remain in its current position throughout the entire build, with the final houses being constructed on the site of the compound.
Tranche 1 of the build-out was all occupied; 10 private dwellings plus the run of Housing Association homes. 2 more occupations were expected at the end of this month. All homes which have been released for sale have been sold.
4. Questions and concerns from the community
Following questions from the community, the following points were discussed:
· Residents of the development would pay a management fee to the management company to maintain the common areas. The developers would be part of the management company initially but resign in time. The timing of this depends on the residents.
Action: Gordon Parry, Hussaini Giwa to confirm whether welcome packs for new residents mention the closure of Upper Anstey Lane.
· The pathway around the outside of the site would be mown, and will be maintained by the management company. Part of this path would be opened in the next couple of weeks.
· The turning head is finished and should be in use. Residents reported concrete blocks were obstructing its use.
Action: Gordon Parry to get these concrete blocks moved so the turning head could be used
Action: Gordon Parry to check if the fencing is in place to stop vehicles from cutting the verge at the turning head.
Action: Gordon Parry to check the positioning of the “Upper Anstey Lane” road signs against the S278 and move if appropriate.
· It was asked whether there could be permanent closure signs at the top of Upper Anstey Lane. This would be an issue for HCC Highways.
· Deliveries were still coming down Upper Anstey Lane, apparently following Google Maps. Queries were in place with HCC Highways about resolving this.
Action: Gordon Parry to raise the issue of deliveries coming through UAL at the consortium meeting, to encourage deliveries to avoid UAL. 
· There were gaps in the hedge between the green space at the north end of the Persimmon site and the footpath the other side of the hedge. These would be the access points to the footpath so would be tidied up at the end of the construction. The existing footpath would be busy in May as part of Alton’s “Walking festival”. 
· The welcome letters were printed up and handed to Gordon Parry to include in resident welcome packs.
Action: John Geoghegan to email Persimmon & Martin Grant the final version of the new residents letter.

5. Any other business
Ashton Carruthers asked whether amended plans for the bike stores in the Housing Association homes would be forthcoming, as currently they were not compliant with what was approved.
Action: Ashton Carruthers to forward her original email in January regarding bike storage.
Action: Gordon Parry to pass on the bike storage issue to relevant department. 

6. Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 18th July 2018 at 15:30, venue tbc in Alton.



